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Valley already functions as a through-road with limited turning lanes, and congestion is
likely to worsen significantly.
There is no indication that adequate traffic mitigation measures have been proposed or
that the road network has capacity to absorb this scale of intensification.
 
2. Lack of Nearby Amenities and Infrastructure
This development pocket is still emerging, and we currently do not have nearby
schools, retail, or transit infrastructure to support such density. Approving this project
now — before essential amenities are in place — will overburden existing systems and
reduce the quality of life for both new and existing residents.
Where are the schools, grocery stores, public transit options, and community services
to support 500+ new units?
 
3. Environmental Concerns
The subject lands are adjacent to Environmental Protection (EP) and Open Space
(OS1) zones, including conservation areas. Large-scale high-rise development in such
proximity to natural lands presents significant risks to local wildlife, trees,
stormwater runoff, and ecosystem stability.
Has a full Environmental Impact Study been made available to the public? How is the
City ensuring this development does not encroach on protected or sensitive areas?
 
4. Compatibility with Existing Neighbourhood
This proposal represents a drastic increase in density and height compared to the
surrounding low-rise residential neighbourhoods, where homes are largely 2-storey and
set in suburban form. It is incompatible with the existing urban fabric and will alter the
character and feel of this unique area.
This is not just a matter of height — it’s about scale, transition, and respecting the
context of the community.
 
5. Stormwater and Flood Risk
Given the surrounding green spaces, it is unclear how the proposed density will
manage increased stormwater runoff. With climate risks rising, we cannot afford to
overlook potential flooding or drainage issues, particularly so close to conservation
lands.
 

 
Request
 



I respectfully ask that you oppose or seek to defer this application until proper traffic,
infrastructure, and environmental studies can be reviewed with full community
consultation. The residents of Ward 3 deserve a development process that puts public
interest, sustainability, and livability first — not simply maximum density.
 
I also request that you help ensure this application receives thorough public
scrutiny and that a detailed response is provided to all community concerns raised
before and during the June 4, 2025 public meeting.
 
Thank you for your time and service to our community. I would be happy to discuss this
issue further or assist in any way to preserve the integrity and livability of our
neighbourhood.
 
Sincerely,

Anthony Venuto - Ward 3 Resident

 




